
 

MEMORANDUM 

CC-24-128 

 
Resolution 24-066, Approving a Recreation Use Agreement Between the City of Homer and The 

Kachemak Nordic Ski Club Regarding the Maintenance and Operation of Nordic Ski Trails on Three City 
Owned Properties in the Baycrest Ski Area including Construction of an Equipment Shed and 

Authorizing the City Manager to Negotiate and Execute the Appropriate Documents. City Manager. 
 
Item Type: Action 

Prepared For: Mayor Castner and Homer City Council 

Thru: Melissa Jacobsen, Interim City Manager 

Date: June 4, 2024 

From: Julie Engebretsen, Community Development Director 

 
Background Information:  
In 2008, the Kachemak Nordic Ski Club (KNSC) began having a formal agreement with the City 
regarding their use of the City property for the Baycrest Ski Trails. These agreements are typically for 
five years, with the most recent having been executed in 2022. KNSC would like to build an equipment 
shed on the City owned property on Rogers Loop.   This requires amending their agreement with the 
City. The amended agreement before Council has two main has changes; it allows KNSC to build a 
shed and includes an additional piece for City land in the Recreational Use Agreement.  
 
Property 
The City property on Roger’s Loop has not been part of prior agreements with KNSC; those agreements 
only addressed the two lots with ski trails. This new agreement will include all three of the City 
properties that KNSC intends to use for trails and one equipment shed.  
 
Shed 
The exact dimensions of the shed are still in the design phase, and the project will undergo a life safety 
review as required by the State Fire Marshal. KNSC also intends to extend power to the building and is 
working the HEA on cost estimates. Running power may require additional fundraising so 
construction may happen in a phased manner over two construction seasons.   
 
PARCAC Recommendation 
At the May 16, 2024 Parks Art Recreation and Culture Advisory Commission meeting, the Commission 
made a recommendation to support the proposed Recreational Use Agreement to include the 
construction of an equipment shed and that staff will work with the attorney to draft a long term land 
use agreement by unanimous vote.  
 



Backup Memorandum CC-24-128 
City Council 
June 10, 2024 

 

 
Staff has worked with the attorney to update the agreement to include the shed and additional lot, 
and made other minor changes in language. While the length of the agreement was discussed, it was 
more straightforward to keep the existing agreement language. Essentially Council can approve five-
year term renewals through this existing agreement.  
 
Recommendation: Approve the updated Kachemak Nordic Ski Club Recreational Use Agreement to 
include the construction of an equipment shed and inclusion of the Roger’s Loop trailhead property 
into the agreement. 
 
Attachments: 
PARCAC Memo of Support 
Memo PARC-24-037  
 



 

MEMORANDUM 

 

 
Resolution 24-066, Approving a Recreation Use Agreement Between the City of Homer and The 

Kachemak Nordic Ski Club Regarding the Maintenance and Operation of Nordic Ski Trails on Three City 
Owned Properties in the Baycrest Ski Area including Construction of an Equipment Shed and 

Authorizing the City Manager to Negotiate and Execute the Appropriate Documents. City Manager. 
 
Item Type: Action 

Prepared For: Mayor Castner and Homer City Council 

Thru: Melissa Jacobsen, Interim City Manager 

Date: May 17, 2024 

From: Parks, Art, Recreation & Culture Advisory Commission 

 
Background Information:  
In 2008, the Kachemak Nordic Ski Club (KNSC) began having a formal agreement with the City 
regarding their use of the City property for the Baycrest Ski Trails. These agreements are typically for 
five years, with the most recent having been executed in 2022. 
 
KNSC would like to build an equipment shed. With the track record of a successful partnership and 
the Club’s investment in this shed, a longer agreement, such as 15 years or more seems appropriate. 
The Club hopes to begin construction this summer. 
 
At the May 16, 2024 PARCAC meeting, the commissioners approved the recommendation to support 
the proposed Recreational Use Agreement to include the construction of an equipment shed and 
that staff will work with the attorney to draft a long term land use agreement by unanimous vote.  
 
Recommendation: Approve the updated Kachemak Nordic Ski Club Recreational Use Agreement to 
include the construction of an equipment shed. 
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